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The decrease in call abandonment is largely due to the 311 team’s success with the 
auto attendant system, which automatically provides information on commonly 
requested topics. 311 anticipates that call abandonment will remain low, and will 
consider lowering the target if this trend continues. 
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The 311 team continues to improve the 311 knowledge base in their efforts to achieve 
their target first call resolution rate. 

8 



The 311 team continues to hold agent training on warm transfers. 
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The increase in lost and found service requests was due to Mardi Gras and other 
special events in March.  The 311 team and Taxicab Bureau anticipate that such calls 
will remain high in April due to additional special events, including the French Quarter 
Festival and Jazz Fest. 
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Sanitation service fee information requests are handled with 311’s auto attendant 
system. Referrals to the Taxicab Bureau, which had been very high in late 2013, have 
dropped substantially following additional staff training. 
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Safety and Permits is working to simplify the building permit application to 

decrease wait times and service times. 
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Payment wait times remained above target as One Stop Shop staff assisted with 

Taxicab Bureau Certificate of Public Necessity and Convenience renewals. To reduce 
times to apply for new occupational licenses, the One Stop Shop is considering staffing 
adjustments. 
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The One Stop Shop continues to hold monthly trainings on the online application 
process. 
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The number of visitors to the Bureau of Revenue decreased as the business license 
renewal season ended. The Bureau of Revenue anticipates that the number of visitors 
will increase slightly in May in conjunction with ABO renewals. 
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The City will consider potential uses for mapping trends in new construction and 

other activities. 
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Safety and Permits has worked with staff to identify actions that commonly delay the 
permitting process, leading to a decrease in the number of days to issue permits. 
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While the number of days to issue business licenses decreased in March, the number 
of days to complete business license inspection requests increased (as shown on page 
27). Safety and Permits will investigate this disconnect. 
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The number of visitors to the Taxicab Bureau decreased due to Mardi Gras and other 
special events that kept drivers busy. The increase in the average wait time for 
citations is likely due to a data entry error. 
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The average number of days to issue permits increased as staff were entering the 
dates files were scanned into the database as the permit issuance dates.   
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The Taxicab Bureau will work with 311 to refine their process for notifying customers 
of resolutions to Lost and Found cases. 
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The increase in the average number of days to complete inspection requests is due to 
a staffing transitions. Safety and Permits has hired a new inspector and is working to 
fill another vacancy. 
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Safety and Permits worked to clear its queue of old cases awaiting inspections. 
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The increase in applications to the Vieux Carré Commission is related to increased 
citation issuance. 
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The City Planning Commission staff is working to improve data entry.  
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